
 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
NOVEMBER 3, 2024 

 
Almighty God, in holy baptism you have knit your chosen people 
together into one communion of saints in the body of Christ.   As we 
remember our loved ones today, we give you thanks for the time, 
love and memories we shared with them.   Give courage and faith to 
all who mourn.   Help us to believe and trust in the forgiveness of 
sins and the resurrection to life everlasting as we look forward to the 
time when we will join all the Heavenly Host in Your Kingdom.   
Amen. 

 
 

 
 

 
Carole Hite Welch            September 22, 1935 - December 12, 2023 
 
Carole Hite Welch had a curious mind, a sense of adventure, and a heart 
full of possibilities. She lived life to its fullest, being a single parent to three 
daughters, earning a doctorate, and visiting all seven continents. She and 
her husband, Charles, were avid Penn State fans and tailgaters. She was 
raised in this congregation and raised her children here at Holy Trinity 
where her family were charter members. As a life-long educator, she 
touched the lives of many children in need. She left a strong and clear 
legacy to her children and grandchildren who remember her today with 
great love and admiration.  
 
 

 
 

 
Roy Vincent Lingle, II              August 25, 1043- December 28, 2023 

 
Roy Lingle was born on August 25, 1943, in Hershey. He attended local 
schools and graduated from Hershey High School.  Roy was married to 
Diane (Shay) Lingle and their wedding ceremony was performed at Holy 
Trinity on August 10, 1968. Diane preceded him in death in 2022. He was 
also preceded in death by his son, Wayne A. Lingle and grandson, Wayne 
A. Lingle, Jr. Roy has four grandchildren and five great grandchildren. 
 
Roy was a member of Holy Trinity Lutheran Church and sang in the choir, 
was active with the Health and Wellness committee and was involved in 
the Men in Mission group.  
 

 
 



Edward L. Peterson                       August 16, 1932- January 31, 2024 
 

Born on August 16, 1923, in West Reading, PA, Ed graduated from 
Hershey High School in 1950. Ed and Tookie were married on June 11, 
1955. Their first son, Lee, was born on July 14, 1957, and he passed away 
in February 1994. Lee had two sons, Lee Jr. and Scott. Ed and Tookie’s 
second son, Dale, was born on February 17, 1960. Dale has four sons, 
Joshua, Alan, Benjamin and Ryan. Their third son, Ross, was born on 
October 12, 1965, and has three children- Kenneth, Edward and Bethany. 
The family includes three great grandsons and three great 
granddaughters.  
Ed was in the Army from January 1951 until January 1953. He then 

worked at the Middletown Air Force Base for three years, then went to New Cumberland Army Depot 
for 26 years. He retired as Chief of the Aircraft Shop Division.  
Ed was a lifetime member of Hershey Region AACA and was a past president. He was also a life 
member of the American Legion Post 265 of Hummelstown and a sixty plus year member of 
Brownstone Masonic Lodge of Hershey. As a member of Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, he was a 
Sunday School Teacher, served on Church Council and served as property manager. Ed was also a 
past president of The Society for the Preservation and Appreciation of Motor Fire Apparatus in America. 
He had a 1948 American La France pumper fire engine for many years. In 1999 Ed complied a 240-
page book entitled “First to the Flames.” He passed his books along to many people. 
 
 

Audrey Mann                                       February 11, 1933- February 9, 2024 
 

 
Audrey was married to Richard C. Mann Sr. and had three sons; 
Richard Jr. (Rick), Rod and Ron.  She enjoyed working outside, reading, 
knitting and needlepoint, walking, riding bicycles and being around 
friends and family.  She was active with the church’s quilting team for 
many years and helped with bible school in the past. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Anita L. Lodes        May 29, 1935- February 20, 2024 
 

Anita L. Lodes, 88, of Hershey, passed away on February 20, 2024 at 
home, surrounded by family. She was born May 29, 1935 in 
Philadelphia, daughter of the late Robert and Anita Mills. Anita was a 
graduate of Hershey High School and was a retired civil service-supply 
service analyst. She was an active member of Holy Trinity Lutheran 
Church and enjoyed traveling and reading. Anita is survived by; great-
granddaughters, Naomi and Whitney Powell; sister, Kathleen M. 
Douglas; and son-in-law, Sterl Simmons.  
In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by husband, 
Arnold J. Lodes, daughter, Mishelle R. Simmons; brother, Robert J. 
Mills, Sr.; grandchildren, Ariel Powell and Whitney Simmons. 
             



 Robert Gray Trump             January 16, 1938 - June 4, 2024 
 
       Robert Gray Trump was born January 16, 1938 in the Hershey 
Hospital which at that time was above the Community Building. He was a 
graduate of Hershey High School in the Vocational Department. He went 
on to college at Tri-State University in Angola, Indiana (now known as 
Trine University). Bob graduated with a degree in Mechanical Engineering 
and then went on to work for AMP, Inc. for forty years.  
He was a lifetime member of the Hershey Volunteer Fire Company where 
he served on the fire crew, ambulance corps and as financial secretary. 
At Holy Trinity, he served on the church council, property committee, 
usher group and Troop 65.  
He is survived by his wife, Barb, four children, eight grandchildren, one 
great grandson, a sister and a brother. Bob loved Penn State University- 

anything connected to tailgating and lots of fun. We Are…Penn State! 
 
          

Robert Bettleyon         February 15, 1932 - June 20, 2024 

 
Robert O Bettleyon passed away June 20, 2024, after a brave fight with 
Dementia.  He was 92 years old.  Bob and his wife, Nan, were lifelong 
members of Holy Trinity and were actively involved in the church all their 
lives.  Bob served as Head Usher for all the ushers’ groups in that time, 
scheduling for the 8 and 10:30 am services.  He served on the Property 
Committee, Church Council, attended Sunday School, was a Leader of 
the Youth Group, Progressive Dinners, Bible Study and sang in the 8AM 
choir.  He was deeply devoted to doing God's work and never wanted to 
miss church.  He was a founding member and served on the Board of 
Directors of The Hershey Baseball Association.  Bob was a proud 
graduate of Hershey Industrial School, Class of 1950, now Milton Hershey 

School and was a member of the MHS Alumni Association.  He served in the Korean War and was 
drafted into baseball by the famous Connie Mack.  He will be remembered by his daughter, Vicki, Kirk 
Sponaugle and his grandsons, Kellen and Matthew Kulbacki with love. 
 
 

Robert L. Sibert                                 October 24, 1934- June 24, 2024 
 
Robert is the husband of 66 years to Georgie Borneman Sibert, his 
children, Donald R. Sibert, Linda S. Sibert and William A. Sibert; 
grandchildren Erin, Amanda and Thomas; two brothers Dave and John 
Sibert; one sister, Ruth Dellinger. Robert was preceded in death by his 
brother, Ray Sibert. 
 
Robert was a retired Investigator for the United States Department of 
Defense, retired Lieutenant Colonel for the United States Army, serving 
in the Vietnam War, 1955 Graduate of Gettysburg College, where he 
met the love of his life, Georgie and a member of Holy Trinity Lutheran 

Church, Hershey. Robert was active in his community and was a member of Brownstone Lodge 666, 
F and A M., a 50+ year Veteran of the Boy Scouts of America. He was awarded the Fifty-Year 
Masonic Service Emblem from the R.W. Grand Lodge of Free and Accepted Masons of Pennsylvania 
and was a member of the Zembo Shriners. 



 
Eleanor Dieffenbach         June 17, 1937- July 28, 2024  

 
Eleanor graduated from John Harris High School in Harrisburg, PA. She 
focused on raising her family but was generous with her time. She was a 
member of Holy Trinity Lutheran Church for 50 years; a Hershey Medical 
Center Volunteer for 37 years with over 10,000 hours of service; a 50-year 
member of Federated Women's Club of Hershey; volunteered with Meals 
on Wheels and was an avid golfer and bridge player. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Mary Louise Huebner           February 6, 1932- August 8, 2024 
 

Mary L Huebner was born in Palmyra in 1932, and passed away on Aug. 
8, 2024 at Oak Hill Village, Middletown. She was a 1950 graduate of 
Palmyra High, where she was a majorette. 
Mary is survived by Herb, whom she married on June 23, 1950. She is 
also survived by daughter Linda Ott, son Jim (Peg), son Dean (LeeAnn), 
six grandchildren, and six great grandchildren. 
Mary took pleasure in her 12 years as a florist with Groy and Houser 
Florists. In the community, she and Herb participated with Meals on 
Wheels. At Holy Trinity, she had been a member of Church Council, Altar 

Guild, Women of the ELCA, and Quilters. Mary loved Hershey Bears hockey, spending time with family, 
and traveling with Herb around the country in their travel trailer for six years, to Myrtle Beach, and to 
their hideaway in Jamison City, PA. She will always be with us. 
 
 
 
 

Irene Turzai                      September 18, 1934- October 21, 2024 
 
Irene L. (Long) Turzai, passed away on October 21, 2024, she was a life-
long resident of Hershey. She was born September 18, 1934 in Hershey, 
daughter of the late Victor and Clara (Sholly) Long. Irene was a Hershey 
High School and Hershey Junior College graduate. She worked at the 
Hershey Medical Center as a clerk. Prior to that, she was a teller at the 
former Hershey Trust/ Bank. She was a member of Holy Trinity Lutheran 
Church; a volunteer with Meals on Wheels and enjoyed reading and 
travel. Irene is survived by a daughter, Susan Frye of Palmyra; son, 
Joseph V.  Turzai of Mt. Joy; son, Michael Turzai of Frisco, TX; son, Eric 
Turzai of Elizabethtown, PA; 11 grandchildren and 15 great-
grandchildren. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by 
her husband, Joseph Conrad Turzai. 

 


